

14th July 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

We have received a few queries regarding our Sports Day at **Kings Park on Tuesday 19th July**. At this time we are planning to go ahead with the event, however, we are keeping a close eye on the weather forecast before making a final decision. I will confirm one way or the other on Monday 18th July.

If the event goes ahead as planned please ensure that your child has:

- Plenty of water to drink
- Sunscreen and sun hat
- Food and snacks for the day (if your child is in receipt of a free school meal, and you have ordered one, it will be delivered to the event around 12.00)

Students are to make their own way to Kings Park and arrive by **8.30am** for registration. Parents are able to watch the events from 9.00am in a designated zone. Students will be dismissed at **3.00pm** from Kings Park.

Please ensure students arrive in their TBOWA PE kit. They must also wear their lanyard to support with year group identification throughout the day. If your child arrives without a lanyard for any reason they will be available to purchase.

When your child is not participating in an event they will be in the stands so will be sheltered from the sun. The shop will be open for students to purchase additional drinks.

It is also recommended that students leave any valuable items at home as their bags may be unsupervised in the stands if they are competing in an event. They may wish to carry a small bag with them to hold any personal items they do not want to leave unattended. All personal items are the responsibility of the student.

A Programme of Events is attached for your information. Programmes will be available to purchase on the day. Please note there has been a slight amendment in the timings of the 1500m and 800m races and the revised programme is now available on the website.

If you have any queries regarding the event, please speak to your child's mentor in the first instance.

I greatly appreciate your support in ensuring this is a successful and enjoyable day for all involved and I wish the students the best of luck in their events.

I apologise that I cannot give an answer to you today but with so much planning, and anticipation from the students, we really want this to go ahead if safe to do so, hence making a definitive decision on Monday.

Best wishes

Paul Mc



Sapere Aude

Mallard Road
Bournemouth
Dorset BH8 9PW
T : 01202 512697
F : 01202 513181

E : office@tbowa.org
W : www.tbowa.org

